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        MAIN STREET PROJECT 
The Main Street Project is complete! The water main has been replaced and the road has been resurfaced. 
This project was funded, in part, with a grant of $170,000 from Senator Rich Funke. The
 remainder was paid from existing reserve funds and fund balance. No water rate increase or tax rate increase is required as a result of this project!
ELECTION YEAR 2018
Political signs are not allowed in the right- of-
way, this is the area between the sidewalk and the street; but can be placed on the house side of the sidewalk in your lawn. Please remove them promptly after the election. We appreciate your cooperation. Election Day is November 6; polls are open 6AM – 9PM at Veteran’s Park.

            HALLOWEEN '18
 The Board of Trustees passed a resolution defining the time of Halloween within the Village. It will be from 5 to 9 PM on Wednesday, October 31st. The Village will be hiring deputy sheriffs to patrol the streets and you are requested to clear the streets by 9 PM.  The board is asking that parents walk with younger children. We also ask that all residents and visitors cooperate with this resolution to make this celebration safe for all participants.

BRUSH PICKUP
The next scheduled brush pickup is the week of October 15th. Please have your brush by the curb with branches parallel to the road but not in the road or in the gutters. You may bring your brush to the WWTP Monday through Thursday from 8 am until 4 pm. We are not able to take leaves.  Please do not rake leaves into the gutters or into the street and please keep the gutters and the street free of grass clippings, as they clog the drainage system.
REMINDER

Village Tax Bills and Water/Sewer Bills need to be paid either by mail, or in person at the Village Office, 12 Main St. PO Box 459 Please do not pay at the Town Hall.
HOLIDAY CELEBRATION

Bloomfield Lions and Rotary Clubs are pleased to invite you to attend the annual Tree
 Lighting Ceremony on Saturday December 1. Plan to arrive around 4pm at the bank with the procession on Main St. planned for 4:30.
NEW TRUSTEE

The Mayor has appointed David Poole to the Village Board of Trustees. He will complete the term of Dan Morley who moved outside the village and resigned. We thank Dan for his many years of distinguished service to the village, both as a member and chair of the Planning Board and as a Trustee. Welcome Trustee Poole.
BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED

Alternate members are needed for both the Village Planning Board and Zoning Board. This is a great ground floor opportunity to become involved in local government and learn how it works. Please contact the Village Office, 657-7554, if interested.
EVENTS
Oct 10 Spaghetti Supper Veteran’s Park

Oct 15 Village Brush Pick Up

Oct 20 Rabies Clinic in Farmington
Nov 14 Spaghetti Supper Veteran’s Park

Nov 17 Elementary School Craft Sale

Nov 25 Blue Star Mothers VA Tree Lighting

Dec    1 Rotary Radio Play “It’s A Wonderful

             Life” 7PM at BCS
Dec   1 Tree Lighting Ceremony
FIRE HYDRANTS and PLOWING

Winter will be here before we know it.  Please be sure to keep any fire hydrant that is close to your home free of snow this winter.  Also be sure that you do not plow the snow from your driveway across the sidewalk or street.  There is no parking on village streets from 2 am until 6 am.  This is strictly enforced from Nov. 1 through April 30 so that snow plows can properly clean the streets.
HUNTING SEASON

Hunting season is fast approaching. Just a reminder that the discharge of firearms is prohibited within the Village limits. Firearms include rifles, shotguns, pistols, bow and arrows and air powered rifles and pistols. 
FREE RABIES CLINIC
The last rabies prevention clinic for 2018 will be held on October 20 from 9am-12noon at the Farmington Highway Garage, 985 Hook Rd. 
PEDESTRIAN SAFETY

The new school year has begun and many of our children walk to school.  Please watch your speed when traveling through the Village, especially on Maple Avenue near the elementary school, on Oakmount and on Main St.  Remember that pedestrians have the right-of-way when crossing the streets at the crosswalks and vehicles are required by law to stop to allow pedestrians safe crossing. There are pedestrian crossing signs placed in the center of some crosswalks. The Sheriff’s office has been contacted to insure compliance.
ADDRESS ISSUES

All questions regarding addresses, including changes to tax bills for those owners residing out of the area, are handled by the Town Assessor’s Office, 657-7368.
COMPOSTING

There will be composting information and hands-on demonstrations at the Bloomfield Library on Tuesday October 9, from 6PM-7:30PM. Stop in for some composting facts and ideas.
NEW WEBSITE

Check out the Village’s new website! It has been recently updated and redesigned, giving it a more modern look and improved ease of use. We have added additional functionalities, making it a much more inclusive resource for Village information; bloomfieldny.org
PEDDLERS AND SOLICITORS

The Village has a local law prohibiting peddlers and solicitors from going door to door without first obtaining a permit from the Village Office. Charitable, religious and school groups are exempt. You have the right to ask anyone approaching your home to show you their permit. We have recently received several complaints about this issue. Please call the Village office should someone fail to show you their permit.
THE ELMS TOWNHOUSES

After a period of inactivity, construction has resumed on this project. Footings have been poured and framing has begun on the initial building phase. We are excited to see progress on this important development for the Village.
SMOKE DETECTORS

Please be sure to change the batteries in your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors. A good way to remember to do this is to change them when standard time begins in the fall. This year it’s November 4. 

A special thank you to local farmer, John Bennett, for donating the cornstalks that add so much to our fall décor in the Village.

